Environmental Report: Aug. 15, 2016
Submitted by: Joan Licari
Quetmetco Battery Recycling Plant a720 S. 7" Street City of Industry

DTSC began testingesidential, publicandcommercial areaoils in an areap to a% mile radits around
the plant in latdJune 2016 as part of thmeet requirementsf Quemetcés request for a 1§earpermit
extension.Residents in Hacienda Heightscated witlin 400 feet of the plantAreas within Yamile
radius of the plant will be tested. Residents need to sigpermission for testing to occur; if you have
not signed up, please do sdf high levels of lead, arsenic, or other metahre found out to theVa
radius, testing will extend to a greger distance.

DTSC6s testing of commer ci ajarséncanddtheronatalsisaw ound Qu e |
complete but DTSC has not made public the locations where soil with hazardous wasdseolesr 1000
ppm were foundTesting in residential areas is ongoing.

A meetingwas heldon Aug. 3, 201y the Clean Air CoalitiofCAC) at which representatives from the
Los Angles Dept. of Health, representatives from both SupesviGoabe and Solis were prese@AC
repored to Public Health their concertimat during soil testing there has b&emoval of potential
hazardous wastébservers saw Quemetco representatives scraping away about an inch of tagpsoil p
testing by their consultanCommunity memberalsoreporedsoil removalassociated witinew
landscaping taking place at several commercial locations within-indé/A4esting radius.

Elsa Lopez, DTSC Public Participation Specialist, vegeorted to basked by a community member to

i nf or m DemgtéinsestiQaiion team thaw landscaping taking plageareas with potentially
hazardous waste levels of lead.addition, etween July 27 and Aug. ¥, Keith Kihara, Chiefof
DTSCb6s Enf or cveastadby a cBmmunitysnemlyer that potential hazardous waste soil was
being removed anthe new landscaping completed in named locations. Mr. Kihara was asked to find out
where the soil was being taken and that he immediately put a stop t®dnisEllis of the Health

Hazardous Material Division of LA County Fire/Emergency Response was informed by phone by a
community member of the soil removal and new landscaping occurring in locatiorsobdgtitial

hazardous waste levels in the soil. Again, the concern was expressed that hazardous soils are being
removed and disposed of improperk.community membecalledWilliam JonesChief of the Health
Hazardous Material Divisiornp reporttheremoval of soil and new landscaping. A message was left for
Mr. Jones requesting that lor someone else from enforcement or investigation return the phone call.

As of August 1, 2016ei t her Don Ellis nor Wi lliam Jones foll o
concern. Meanwhd, the landscapingas comgeted with a crew of 12 truck$he CAC is concerned

about vihere and howhasthe potentidly hazardous solbeen disposed ofWho authorized brand new

landscamg in an area where thda®e is currently conducting an investigation of the accumulation of

toxic metals?

Meanwhile, independentlyCAC sponsore@ residenal soil testing progranon July23rdat which

residents could bring soil samples for testygstudents and researchénem USCKeck School of

Medicine. Soil samplesverealsotakenfrom near the planandtested by Jill Johnston, Astant
Professor of Preventive Medicine and Director of
School of Medicine Theseshowed lead levels of 2109 prieurrent threshold is 1@0ppm.for lead.



Samples taken from just outside Quermdnicethebs per i me!

hazaradus waste levelSo far, no action has been taken to clean these areas up

CAC representatives are concerned abouptssibility of Quemetco skewing results of the gesting
being done by DTSC and also about where hazardoilmay be going. It must go to a dgsited
hazardous waste facility.

Meanwhilg the South Coast Air Quality Management DisttB@CAQMD) has comfeted a cancer risk
assessment f@@uemetcas a esult ofnewSCAQMD regulatiors. This studyshowed arelevated risk

of cancerdue tofugitive air emissionsand from the stacksduring plant operations. The cancer

burden isapopulation wide estimte of the total number of expected cases of cancer using conservative
exposure assumption#s a resulta risk reduction plan must be developed no later than Nov. 2016 and
the cancer burden must be reduced below the threshold of 0,5 as soon as possible but no3atearthan
after the Risk Reduction Plan (i.e. 2018).

On diagram below:

Inner red circle: sbiesting for lead is beginningithin this %2 mile radius of Quemetco
Outer circle: Area potentially toebtested for lead if high levels are found within the ¥ mi.
Area within blue line: Area considered in arsenigk assessmeity SCAQMD.

Survey Location

Site Plan

Location A = Avocado Heights
Location B = Hacienda Heights

Puente Hills Landfill Park:

The comment periothe Draft Program Environmental Impact Report for the RuElills
Landfill ParkMaster Plan Project, June 2016 ended on Aug046. HHIA submittedthe
following comments.



HACIENDA HEIGHTS IMPROVEMENT ASSOCIATION, INC.
POST OFFICE BOX 5235 =+ HACIENDA HEIGHTS, CA 9174%

Julie Yom, Park Planner August 7, 2016
County of Los Angeles

Department of Parks and Recreation

Planning Division

510 S. Vermont Avenue, Room 201

Los Angeles, CA 90020

jyom@parks.lacounty.gov

Comments on the Draft Program Environmental Impact Report for the Puente Hills Landfill
Park Master Plan Project dated June 2016. State Clearinghouse Number 2015121051

Dear Ms. Yom:

The Hacienda I:|eights Improvement Association (HHIA) appreciates the opportunity to comment on the
Draft Program Environmental Impact Report (DPEIR) for the Puente Hills Landfill Park Master Plan dated
June 24, 2016.

The forerunner organization to HHIA was the North Whittier Heights Improvement Association (NWHIA)
which was established in 1948 and incorporated in 1955. Following the naming of the growing
community, a Los Angeles County unincorporated community, to Hacienda Heights in 1965, the
organization was renamed the Hacienda Heights Improvement Association. HHIA is an IRS 501(c) (4)
nonprofit community organization devoted to preserving the community's traditions and representing it
before local legislature and administrative organizations. HHIA works closely with the Los Angeles
County agencies in such areas as zoning, traffic, parking and those aspects of activities which affect the
community residents and their quality of life.

We appreciate the opportunity to comment on the Puente Hills Landfill Park Master Plan and look
forward to a continued partnership with its development. We understand that the Project site is 600
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acres of fill and includes development of 117 acres of fill and another 15 acres of non-fill plus the
utilization of the 10-acre buttress site (142 acres total).

Project Description: The project features include an Entry Plaza, Maintenance & Operations Area,
Buttress, Nike Hills, Western Deck, Eastern Deck, Southern Deck, the Flare Site and parking for 200 cars.
Phases | and Il of the Project involve development within the first 20 years, and Phases Il through VI
pertain to development within years 21 through 75. No further California Environmental Quality Act
document is reported to be expected for Phases | and Il beyond the DPEIR. Years 1 to 5 include but are
not limited to the following: an Entry Plaza, 4-mile loop access road, 100 parking spots, 8,600 square
foot Visitor Center, 1,650 square foot Maintenance Office, 6,000 square foot Nike Hill Plaza and Scenic
Overlook, public bathrooms, development of 13 acres of the Western Deck (including performance area
and 5-acre bike skills area), less than 4.25 miles of loop trails, bike rental, coffee cart at Scenic Overlook,
and landscaping. Years 6 to 20 include but are not limited to: decorative fencing and gating at entry,
design and install trail lift (gondola) including 1,000 square foot trail lift (gondola) structure at Entry
Plaza, design and install 2,000 square foot trail lift (gondola) structure at the Nike Hill to include a café,
restroom and staff office, expand top deck trails, provide equestrian staging on Southern Deck, expand
signage and education components, mini café at (trail lift and) Visitor Center, and landscaping.

HHIA is concerned regarding the impact that the Project could have on biological resources, noise,
recreation, public services, aesthetics, and land use, of the Puente Hills Landfill proposed park. We
recommend that the Low Build Alternative (with minor adjustments) be selected as the preferred
Project. The Low Build Alternative will have far less impacts and will be compatible with surrounding
property uses.

As mentioned in our past Comments on the Scoping Meeting and Preferred Plan dated January 31%,
2016, we continue to be concerned about three major areas of interest: Access, Safety and Integration
with existing facilities and trails. Environmental Issues continue to dominate conversations with our
residents. Attached are further detailed comments.

According to information that | have seen, there is no intention to provide access to the proposed park
from the east, but the opportunity exists for visitors to the trails from the east will see them as a
pleasant or challenging approach to the proposed park.

The Schabarum trail AKA Juan Bautista de Anza NHTRR crosses through the proposed park area and
continues until it crosses Turnbull Canyon Road near at the crest of the road. There are 2 ways to
accomplish this. A trail dips into the canyon southeast of Coyote Trail and ascends to the road where it
crosses and continues on. There is roadside parking for 1 or 2 cars there. A spur of the trail also
continues straight a short distance where it ends at a residential area at the northern end of Skyline
drive. There is parking for very few vehicles at that point. This provides access to the proposed park
from the south east. This access is quite easy because it begins at a high elevation and transverses the
ridge of the Puente hills for about 1 mile to the area of the proposed park. This would be an easy

walk with scenic views to the east and west. This access is already popular and our residents comment
that this is a great place to view sunsets.

4

HHIA Comments to PDEIR PHLF Park 7 August 2016 website: www.hhia.net






